# Cauldwell News

April 2017

### IMPORTANT Dates

1.5.17—May Day (No School)

27.4.17 - Community Meeting.

8.5.17 SATs week

22.5.17—Year 4 trip to France.

29.5.17- 6.6.17 Half Term (No school on 5.6.17)

6.6.17 Health Week

9.6.17 -Sports day

29.6.17—Fete.

12.7.17 — Open Evening 3.30— 5.00

21.7.17 End of Term.

# Welcome back to the Summer!!

Welcome back to the Summer term.

I would particularly like to welcome the new children and their families to Cauldwell.

This term is very busy as we will soon be into the assessment period of the year.

Assessments will take place in all year groups.

All children will be taking assessments during the next few weeks. This takes place as part of the normal routine of the school and should not cause the children any anxiety. However, should there be any concerns - please see your child's teacher.

We usually find the children quite enjoy the challenge - I'm not sure the teachers do!! Attendance is even more important during this term so please get your children to school every

day and on time. Remember there are rewards at the end of term for good attendance and any holiday application will be unauthorised and could result in a fine or loosing your place at Cauldwell!!



# **Community News**

Sheila is our Parent Support Worker and can be found in the hut most days. She is there to help so please pop in and talk to her.

English classes are held at the Childrens Centre every Wednesday.

# **Dawn till Dusk**

Please remember we have a before school and after school club that offer great activities for your children.

Please look out for theme nights. Toy story, Frozen, Harry Potter and Movie nights with pop corn!!

# Help Please!

Our Parents Association organise social and fundraising events. All the money raised goes directly into resources for your children. This term they are organising a community fete.

If you are interested and feel you can help please come for a cup of coffee / tea on 27.4.17 at 9.00 pm.

Y

### Homework!!!

Please can you support your children's learning by encouraging them to read at home, learn their spellings and learn their number bonds and times tables. It really will make a difference. Thank You

Please...
Walk to School.

No excuses! It's healthier to walk, less stressful and safer.



### House System.

**Current Scores:** 

Oak = 1785 Willow = 1625 Chestnut = 1640 Beech = 1500

# Physical Education.

We are now into the summer term and our Physical Education lessons will continue to be outside. It is essential that the children bring a change of clothes and shoes. Plimsolls or trainers are a must. School PE shorts are now in stock. Please buy from the school office. Plain burgundy t-shirts can also be bought for only £2.00. Swimming for year 4 and 5 is every Tuesday. Don't forget!



### Water, Water!

As you know we encourage children to drink water (not fizzy or juice) as it helps with their learning, by improving concentration. Children are encouraged to bring and use named water bottles at the start or end of each play time.

Please can you ensure they are named and brought in daily

Thank you.

### From the Kitchen...

Please make sure you pay. £2.15per day or £10.75 a week for year 3 and 4 £2.25 per day or £11.25 a week for year 5 and 6.

Remember: No money = No dinner!

### From the Office....

Please can you inform the office of any changes to mobile phone numbers, home numbers and addresses. It is important for us to have your up to date information and an emergency number too.

Thank You.

# Punctuality!!

This is just to remind you that school starts at 8.50. All children should be in the playground by 8.45.

We are monitoring lates and the Education Welfare officer will be doing a late patrol. Please try, it is important.

### Website.

www.cauldwellschool.com

Please take a look at our website. It has a lot of useful information including next years term dates and job adverts.



Have a good term.